
636 St. Lawrence Street, P.O. Box 489
Winchester, Ontario, K0C 2K0

TEL: 613-774-2105  FAX: 613-774-5699
www.northdundas.com

Summer Swimming
North Dundas pools will be open for regular public 
swimming on weekends starting June 11th and on 
weekdays starting June 27th. Purchase your single  
season pass for $80 or your family season pass for 
only $150. For the full 2022 swimming schedule, to 
purchase season passes or to register for swimming 
lessons, visit northdundas.com. For more information contact Delaney Halpenny,  
Pool Coordinator at 613-774-2105 or via email at pools@northdundas.com.
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Meet Me on Main Street

2022 Municipal Election
The next regular municipal election to elect a Mayor, Deputy Mayor, 
3 Councillors and 2 English and 2 French School Board Trustees 
will be held on October 24th. Nomination packages for candidates 
are available online or at the Township office. Advanced voting via 
internet and telephone starts October 19th. If you are a resident, 
owner or tenant of property in North Dundas, a Canadian citizen and 18 years of age 
or older on election day, you can vote. Visit voterlookup.ca to confirm whether you 
are on the voter list.   

Building Better Roads
The 2022 budget included significant funds for transportation improvements 
throughout North Dunda: $1,080,000 for bridges & culverts, which includes a box 
culvert on Cayer Road; $2,199,000 for roadways, which includes Belmeade Road, 
Marionville Road, Development Road, Wincrest Avenue and Clark Road; and 
$35,000 for sidewalk improvements. We appreciate your patience during this 
construction season. 

Municipal Office 
Extended Summer 

Hours
The office is open for 
your convenience until 
7pm every Tuesday until  
August 30th. 

Pool Bylaw
All pools more than 24” 
deep require a fence 
enclosure and a permit. 
Help keep our children 
safe. 

Fire Training Exercises
In late April, North Dundas Fire Services received local 
training with the use of the Mobile Live Fire Training 
Unit stationed at the Chesterville Arena. Volunteer 
firefighters from all North Dundas stations participated 
in the exercises, which simulated structure fires. Thanks 
to the North Dundas Fire Service Training Committee 

for spearheading the initiative and to all the local firefighters who took part!

     SAVE THE DATE
Art on the Waterfront
June 4th & 5th
Ottawa Ride for Dad
June 4th
Winchester Bike Nights
June 9th, July 14th,  
August 11th, September 8th
Garden Party Markets
June 11th, July 9th,  
August 13th,  
September 10th,  
October 8th
Canada Day Celebration
July 1st
Morewood Cenotaph 
Dedication  
July 6th
Dairyfest
August 6th & 7th
South Mountain Fair
August 18th - 21st
Chesterville Fair
August 26th - 28th

Friends and neighbours will meet again in the streets of 
North Dundas in 2022. The Township of North Dundas 
will be hosting the 4th annual “Meet Me on Main 

Street” event series every Wednesday from June 29th to August 3rd. Join your 
neighbours and friends for food, beverages, live entertainment and fun, as we 
close a section of a main street and enjoy a summer event that is not to be missed.  

June 29th – Hallville  |  July 6th – Morewood  |  July 13th – Marionville 
July 20th – South Mountain  |  July 27th – Chesterville  |  August 3rd – Winchester



SERVICES YOUR COUNTY
TAX DOLLARS SUPPORT
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Warden’s Message

2022 is shaping up to be the year we begin to pivot away from COVID-19 and renew our focus on making the 
United Counties of Stormont, Dundas and Glengarry an amazing place to live, work and visit. Counties Council 
has employed sound fiscal decisions this year, which build upon the solid foundation of economic development 
we have fostered in our region. Counties Council is aware of external pressures created by global uncertainty 
around supply chains and inflation. Our 2022 budget ensures our residents continue to have access to the 
services we provide. 

- Warden Carma Williams.

The 2022 Counties total budget is $66 million. This results in a 2.34 per cent increase for an average residential 
property in the Counties. Every $100,000 of assessment in SDG results in $589 of Counties taxation. In 2022 a 
typical SDG residential property assessment totals $222,750, a 0.5 per cent increase compared to one year ago.

The Counties’ total paving budget for 2022 exceeds $15 million for various roads throughout SDG. The total bridge 
rehabilitation budget is more than $5 million, with the largest project being Ferguson Bridge on County Road 18.

Your SDG Library o�ers incredible online access to ebooks, eMagazines, eNewspapers, Lynda.com, ArtistWorks, and 
much more from the comfort of your home. A new catalogue system now makes it even easier to organize your 
searches and borrowed materials.

The Stay Discover Grow Regional Incentives Program was created in 2018 by the Counties to provide financial 
incentives to local businesses and non-profits to develop projects that create jobs, increase assessment, and grow 
our economy. “Businesses and non-profits can apply for grants that cover eligible costs up to $50,000 per property, 
per year.”
               - Tara Kirkpatrick, Manager of Economic Development and Tourism.

SDG is policed under a single contract with the OPP—a regional approach that provides consistent service at a 
cost-e�ective price.

“A new video series that 
markets Stormont, Dundas 
and Glengarry as an amazing 
community to visit has been 
debuted by SDG Tourism. The 
videos will be shared on all 
our social media channels. 
The high-end production 
value, combined with shoots 
at amazing SDG locations has 
resulted in a new marketing 
vehicle that will turn heads.”

- Karina Belanger,
SDG Tourism Coordinator
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HOW DOES YOUR TAX BILL
BREAK DOWN BY SERVICE?
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Warden’s Message

2021 is going to be remembered as the year we began to crawl out from the COVID-19 shadow. County Council is 
focused on making sound fiscal decisions that lay a solid foundation for economic growth, while also acknowl-
edging the reality of the pandemic and its impact on our region. County Council is aware of external pressures 
created by the pandemic. We have a responsibility to ensure our residents continue to have access to the 
services we provide, while at the same time acknowledging the desire to mitigate COVID-19’s impact on the 
bottom line for ratepayers. 

- Warden Frank Prevost.

The Counties are partnering with South Stormont on a $700,000 St. Andrews West urban renewal project. The 
scope of work includes paving, the replacement of sidewalks, replacement of curbs, driveway culvert, repairs, 
some storm sewer repairs and ditching improvements (with minor areas filled).

The largest Counties road project is the Morrisburg roundabout/streetscape rehabilitation, which is estimated to cost 
$4.1 million. The Counties will receive $2.5 million through the Canada Infrastructure Program.

Your SDG Library o�ers incredible online access to ebooks, eMagazines, eNewspapers, Lynda.com, ArtistWorks, and 
much more from the comfort of your home. A new catalogue system now makes it even easier to organize your 
searches and borrowed materials.

The Stay Discover Grow Regional Incentives Program was created in 2018 by the County to provide financial 
incentives to local businesses and non-profits to develop projects that create jobs, increase assessment, and grow 
our economy. County Council has agreed to continue the program in 2021 despite the coronavirus pandemic to 
ensure we create a solid foundation for business growth. Businesses and non-profits can apply for grants that cover 
eligible costs up to $50,000 per property, per year.

SDG is policed under a single contract with the OPP—a regional approach that provides consistent service at a 
cost-e�ective price.

The SDG Discover guidewill 
be delivered this spring. 
This will be an uplifting 
marketing tool post-COVID-19. 
The 2021 SDG Discover Guide 
features rich editorial content 
and drives the reader to the 
SDG tourism website. The 
updated regional tourism 
website whereontariobegan.-
ca, is a one-stop shop for 
local tourism information. 
This site is easy to navigate 
and meets all needs for 
planning a visit to SDG.
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Warden’s Message

2022 is shaping up to be the year we begin to pivot away from COVID-19 and renew our focus on making the 
United Counties of Stormont, Dundas and Glengarry an amazing place to live, work and visit. Counties Council 
has employed sound fiscal decisions this year, which build upon the solid foundation of economic development 
we have fostered in our region. Counties Council is aware of external pressures created by global uncertainty 
around supply chains and inflation. Our 2022 budget ensures our residents continue to have access to the 
services we provide. 

- Warden Carma Williams.

The 2022 Counties total budget is $66 million. This results in a 2.34 per cent increase for an average residential 
property in the Counties. Every $100,000 of assessment in SDG results in $589 of Counties taxation. In 2022 a 
typical SDG residential property assessment totals $222,750, a 0.5 per cent increase compared to one year ago.

The Counties’ total paving budget for 2022 exceeds $15 million for various roads throughout SDG. The total bridge 
rehabilitation budget is more than $5 million, with the largest project being Ferguson Bridge on County Road 18.

Your SDG Library o�ers incredible online access to ebooks, eMagazines, eNewspapers, Lynda.com, ArtistWorks, and 
much more from the comfort of your home. A new catalogue system now makes it even easier to organize your 
searches and borrowed materials.

The Stay Discover Grow Regional Incentives Program was created in 2018 by the Counties to provide financial 
incentives to local businesses and non-profits to develop projects that create jobs, increase assessment, and grow 
our economy. “Businesses and non-profits can apply for grants that cover eligible costs up to $50,000 per property, 
per year.”
               - Tara Kirkpatrick, Manager of Economic Development and Tourism.

SDG is policed under a single contract with the OPP—a regional approach that provides consistent service at a 
cost-e�ective price.

“A new video series that 
markets Stormont, Dundas 
and Glengarry as an amazing 
community to visit has been 
debuted by SDG Tourism. The 
videos will be shared on all 
our social media channels. 
The high-end production 
value, combined with shoots 
at amazing SDG locations has 
resulted in a new marketing 
vehicle that will turn heads.”

- Karina Belanger,
SDG Tourism Coordinator
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